From: Aurelie Merle

Sent: mardi 16 septembre 2014 10:22
To: Hein Verbruggen

Subject: RE: CIRC

Dear Mr. Verbruggen,
We acknowledge receipt of your email dated 9 September 2014.

As per Article 3 and 5 of our Terms of Reference, we have been tasked with conducting a ‘wide-
ranging independent investigation into the causes of the pattern of doping that developed within
cycling and allegations which implicate the UCI and other governing bodies and officials over
ineffective investigation of such doping practices... The CIRC investigation shall result in a report
containing recommendations for the future with (and for) all stakeholders involved in the cycling
world.’

During our meeting, please note that you can speak freely about all of these aspects and any other
you wish to bring to our attention. As a former UCI President and current UCI Honorary President, we
have no doubt that you share the same interest as us to shed some light on these questions and to
come up with useful recommendations for the future to the whole cycling family.

We look forward to meeting with you on the 8" of October for a fruitful discussion.

With kind regards,

Dick Marty, Ulrich Haas, Peter Nicholson



